
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

ON THE 

NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT 

OF COMMUNITY AFFAIRS 

NJ STATE PLAN and GRANT APPLICATION FOR PROGRAM YEAR 2011 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY WEATHERIZATION ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

FOR LOW-INCOME HOUSEHOLDS 

 

 

Please take notice that the New Jersey Department of Community Affairs, Division of Housing and 
Community Resources, Office of Low-Income Energy Conservation, will conduct a public hearing 
regarding the New Jersey State Plan and Grant Application for the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) 
2011 Weatherization Assistance Program.  

This hearing is to accept public comment on the proposed 2011 NJ State Plan and Grant Application for 
2011 Weatherization Assistance Program. 

The hearing will be held March 18, 2011 at 10:00 am in Conference Room 129 at the New Jersey State 
Department of Community Affairs, 101 South Broad Street, Trenton, New Jersey. 

The Public Hearing is being held pursuant to Title 10, Code of Federal Regulations, and Section 440.14 
(a) of the Rules and Regulations of the Weatherization Assistance Program for Low-Income Persons. 

The State Plan will be posted and available for review five days prior to the Public Hearing on March 18 
at http://www.state.nj.us/dca/divisions/dhcr/offices/wap.html.  Testimony must be submitted in writing.  
Those giving oral testimony are required to submit a written copy of their testimony at the hearing.   

Additional comments for consideration may be submitted before the hearing by mailing to:  

 

Department of Community Affairs  

Division of Housing and Community Resources 

Office of Low-Income Energy Conservation, 

101 South Broad Street, P.O. Box 811 

 Trenton, NJ 08625-0811 


